Dalton Parish Council Meeting Minutes 20th June 2024

Apologies for absence: 
None
Councillors Present:
[bookmark: __DdeLink__100_2029246587][bookmark: __DdeLink__334_25342590411]K. Croft (Chairman), C. Parker-Eland, D. Spence, J Robinson, R. Balderston, Cllr Sladden
Clerk: D. Pearson-Briggs
Members of the public:	3
Meeting recordings
Chairman Councillor Croft announced to all that the meeting will be audio recorded as a matter of record.
Minutes from the last meeting.
Minutes can be found at https://hub.datanorthyorkshire.org/dataset/dalton-parish-council
Matters Arising:
Playing/Recreation Field
Has been cut recently in preparation for Dalton Fest.
Public Lighting
The light past the church will be reported again.
Highway Matters
Cllr Sladden has still to walk the village with Cllr Spence. Potholes are to be filled on Dalton Lane by Codbeck Blenders and I’Ansosns. The gully by Pond House is still blocked. 
Village Beck
We believe the beck has been sprayed this year. The Beck is flowing with no obstructions. Codbeck Drainage Board only remove obstacles from the beck and keep it able to flow. The Beck side along Chapel Garth is overgrown. Cllr Spence will arrange with B R Rymer to cut this back. We’ve had some random bits of grass cut throughout the village, we are not sure who has done this. 
Planning Applications
ZB24/003785/FUL and ZB24/003786/FUL both for Paradise Farm. Redevelopment of a listed building and change of use.
ZB24/00927/CLP Loft conversion and rear dormer at Greenbank Farm.
Planning for the 21 houses by Springfield Garage. The entrance has been adjusted, moved towards the corner. Planning have asked for verification that certain criteria will be met. We feel the cost and practicality of moving the entrance will be cheaper than moving the electricity pole near Springfield Garage. We feel this will affect the property layout. The clerk will contact planning for an update. 
Treasurers Report
Accounts have been submitted. We have applied for the certificate on Exemption as our income is less than £25,000 per year. Accounts were shown to all councillors. 
A cheque for £288 for B R Rymer was raised.
Cllr Sladden suggested that something like a Dalton in Bloom Account/Budget could be set up. Adding that encouraging Mr Hudson to lead this for the whole village would be of great benefit. Cllr Sladden will be looking at fund contributions for this. His hands are tied somewhat as any funding cannot be retrospective to payments out by DPC and cannot be given to individuals. 	
Clerk’s Report
The Jolly Farmer Defib requires a new battery. The clerk will sort this. 
Chairman’s Report
The Chairman contacted SGS regarding the ivy on the trees by the side of the village hall. No work has been carried out as yet. 
The bath at the side of the village green is being over hung by the bushes and plants and needs to be cut back. We are not sure who owns this border that runs down the side of the Hawthorne’s and down to the road. We will contact the builder of the Hawthorne’s to find out. Cllr Balderston will contact Gary Foster as he may have this information.  
Any Other Business
Cllr Spence reported that we have had more fly tipping of grass clippings again down the lane from Brockhills. The ‘No Fly Tipping’ sign has been moved by someone a few times and it has been replaced each time. Until now, as it has now disappeared. This will be reported again. 
The lane that runs by Larks Edge is overgrown. Mr Ward (present) asked what he should do with anything if he removes from the back of his property. Burning it would be the best option as the tip will not take it. 
Cllr Spence asked for and was given permission to cut the football field. 
The church clock has been playing up and now has stopped. The clerk will approach Gary Vale to see if we can get a contact number. 
Mr Nick Fletcher (present) asked and was given permission to deal with the moles on the village green. He also added that the edge of path by the village green has some subsidence that needs looking at. 
link https://hambletondc-self.achieveservice.com
Closed Meeting at 20:15
Date of the Next Meetings
1st August and the 12th September.
Signed……………………………………….………. Chairman Cllr. K. Croft
Signed……………………………………….………. Clerk Mr David Pearson-Briggs

